
 

 Love of Work        Family Spirit        Presence        In the Way of Mary        Simplicity  

Cardinal McKeefry School Newsletter 

6  D e c e m b e r  2 0 1 8  

Welcome  
Nau Mai Haere Mai   

Fáilte  

欢迎 

Maligayang pagdating  
Welkom 

Willkommen 
Добро пожаловать 

Afio mai 
Malo e lelei  

Selamat datang  
Bienvenida 

Ahlan Wa Sahlan  
Velkommen 

Salam 
Croeso 

Youkoso 
Mabuhay 

Upcoming Dates Term 4 

Fri 7 Dec Sushi Friday 
2.15pm School Assembly (R5 hosting) 
Summer Soccer 
Sat 8 Dec 
5.30pm R2 & R5 Community Carols  
Week 9  
Mon 10 Dec  
Y3-8  Makara Golf Course Visit 
6pm Pop Up Christmas Carols at CMK 
Tues 11 Dec Pizza Lunches 
St Mary’s -10 Students visiting ’Service Day’ 
3.15pm Go Piano Recital 
4.30-6.30pm End of Year Interviews   
Wed 12 Dec Before School Walking Bus 
R2 & R5 Singing at Sprott House 
BoT Meeting 
Thurs 13 Dec  
6pm End of Year Liturgy 
Fri 14 Dec End of Year Trip ASB & 
Kilbirnie Aquatic Centre  
Sun 16 Dec 4pm Y8 Leavers Dinner 
Week 10  
Mon 17 Dec  
1.30pm End of Year Assembly 
Tues 18 Dec LAST DAY OF SCHOOL 

School finishes at 1pm 

 
Kia ora te whānau, 
Catholic Character 
 

This week our Catholic character focus is provided by Fr Ron from his 
weekly newsletter 
Advent– A time of Waiting 

Each year the Church’s liturgical calendar takes us on a journey, beginning with Advent, 
then Christmas, Lent, Holy Week, Easter Sunday, the Lord’s Ascension, Pentecost, 
interspersed with the Sundays of Ordinary Time, finishing with the great Feast of Christ 
the King. As we listen to God’s Word and receive the Eucharist, we receive food for our 
journey. 
We begin with Advent. Advent is a time of waiting. We reflect on the Jewish people 
waiting for the Messiah, on present day people wanting to know and experience God, 
and a certain waiting or longing in our own hearts, as we too long to be filled again with 
God’s life. Advent is all of this and more. Read more here 
http://otariparish.co.nz/Newsletters/  
 

Lost Property 

We yet again have an ever growing pile of students 
belongings. These can be found on the shelving unit in the hall. 
At the end of the year these items will be given to the second 
hand uniform shop or St Vincent de Paul.  
 

End of Year Events 

Please make a note of these events: 
Northland Community Carols - Saturday 8 December 5:30pm 

Room’s 5 and 2 will be singing a song as part of this combined celebration between 
Otari Parish and St Michael's Parish Northland. Thank you to those who have let us 
know that their tamariki will be coming. Please email Tania or Bridget to confirm your 
tamariki’s  participation. 
Pop up Carols - Monday 10th December (Save Date Tuesday 11th December) 
Community event and PTA fundraiser. Come join Nick Tansley and his pop up carol 
caravan to sing and enjoy carols. Gold coin donation, all welcome. 
End of Year Liturgy - Thursday 13th December 6pm. 
Our tamariki have been preparing a wonderful liturgy for you. All tamariki have a part to 
play so please ensure your tamariki are at St Thomas More Church by 5:50pm. 
Fun Friday Green Card Celebration Trip - Friday 14th December 
Trip to  Regional Aquatic Centre (Kilbirnie Pool) and ASB Centre in Kilbirnie. Parents 
are welcome to come along and help supervise the students in the pool and join in with 
the games at the ASB. If you are interested in attending please let the office or the 
classroom teacher know. The buses will be leaving at 9am as the pool is booked for 
9.30am. The buses will be picking everyone up at the ASB at 2.15pm. Please ensure 
your tamariki have a big packed lunch and their swimming gear. Tamariki can wear 
sport  mufti clothes. 
Year 8 Graduation Dinner - Sunday 16th December 4pm-7pm 

Year 7 parents please ensure you  have responded to the Google Form to register your 
time slot to support this event. https://goo.gl/forms/BfITbbSX9OBe6Prf2 

End of Year Assembly - Monday 17th December 1:30pm 

Who will get our Green Card Awards for being Respectful, Responsible and Resilient 
2018? Who has completed the William Pike Challenge? Who will receive an academic 
cup? Come celebrate our tamariki’s achievements at our end of year assembly. 
 

Last day of School 18 December 1pm. 
School ends at lunchtime so please ensure you have organised your tamariki to be 
picked up by 1:30pm. Tamariki may be picked up from 12:30pm. Skids is running a 
programme from 1:30pm. 
 

Ngā Rerenga Kōrero —  
Maori Phrase of the Week 

rorohiko: computer 
 
Kei runga tāku rorohiko i tōku tēpu tari.  

My computer is on my desk.   

Ngā mihi nui,  Tania Savage 

Ra whanau kia 
koe to Lucas, who 
celebrates his 
birthday on  
Monday. 

http://www.omniglot.com/soundfiles/russian/welcome_ru.mp3
http://otariparish.co.nz/Newsletters/
https://goo.gl/forms/BfITbbSX9OBe6Prf2
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Christmas Carols at Cardinal McKeefry School- Parking at the Event 
Due to health & Safety it has 
been decided that parking should 
be left to a minimum in the school 
cou r t s /g rounds  w i th  the 
exceptions of the following:  
Teaching Staff, Tenants, Working 
PTA Volunteers, Carols Crew, 
people with Disabled Parking 
Permits.  
 
 

PTA Croissant Fundraiser– 
Orders close  tomorrow!  

We are selling our delicious 
frozen croissants as a fundraiser 
just in time for Christmas! You will 
have a supply of delicious, easy 
to bake croissants in your freezer. 
Simply defrost overnight and 
bake to perfection the next 
morning when you fancy hot 
freshly baked croissants! Each 
bag contains 10 medium sized 
frozen croissants for only $12.00. 
h t t p s : / / g o o . g l / f o r m s /
eVSEBmycYyxPFBI52. Orders 
must be received by tomorrow 
FRIDAY 7 December (no later 
than 3PM).   

 
Farewell to Fei,  
our Mandarin Teacher…. 
We will miss you! 
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Otari Parish News  
Christmas Vigil Family Mass St Thomas More Church 7pm 
Monday 24th December  
There will be a Nativity Play during this Mass and all  
children/grandchildren are welcome to participate. No acting  
experience required.  This is 
a good way of helping  
children to focus on the real 

Christmas story and fill in some of the time before Christ-
mas. There will be two practices at 9.30am on Saturday 22nd 
and Monday 24th December. You are welcome to drop your 
children off and pick them up after the practice. A sign up 
sheet will be in the church foyer or let Estelle know if your 
child would like to take part. 0273123200 or email 
ev.henrys@gmail.com. 
 
Northland Community Carols  
This event is organised by St Thomas More Church and St 
Anne’s Northland. Join in singing carols led by the Otari  
Parish Tongan choir. Come dressed as your favourite  
Christmas story character There will be an item from  
students from Cardinal McKeefry and Northland schools.  

LIBRARY NEWS 

D9¢ ¸h¦w {¦aa9w w9!5LbD CL·  
Choose your books for the holidays 
on Monday 17th December  
You may get out up to 10 books. Bring 
along a carry bag to put them in.   
 9.15am to 10.00am  ð Room 4   
10.00am to 10.50am  ð Room 5 
11.25am to 12.00am  ð Room 2 
12.00pm  to 12.30pm ð Room 1 
 (Yr 7s ONLY)  

Please ensure that all overdue books are 
returned before the Summer Reading  
issuing begins. 
All students leaving the school please 
return your Library Books by Monday 
10th December. 
  

§ Don’t forget to visit your Public Library in the holidays. All you need to join is proof that you reside 
in the Wellington area. 
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Currently our Year 2-8 classes are participating in the Ready Set Golf programme delivered by Wellington Golf.  
Ready Set Golf is a fun programme which contains all the elements of golf, but in a modified form that is safe, easy 
to learn and can be played anywhere - inside or outside. 
The programme includes 4 x 45 minute lessons at school, as well as a visit to Karori GolfClub to play a modified 
game of golf. Parents are very welcome to come along to the Club visit which is scheduled for Mon 10 Dec 
(postponement date of Thursday 13 Dec).   
Maurice and Shontalia came from Wellington Golf to introduce us to golf.   We learnt how to putt and chip.  We split 
into 2 groups and they explained to us that there are 2 types of golf clubs.  The chipping club is on a slight angle  so 
that the ball goes high into the air.  The putting club is smaller and is designed to make the ball run flat along the 
ground.  We found that we had to concentrate to hit the ball in the right place and make sure it didn't go too far.  We 
are looking forward to the rest of our sessions so we can build up our skills before we go to Makara Golf Course.   
Whanau are welcome to come to the Golf Course with us, and an information notice went home yesterday with 
details. 
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This week was the last session for GTT.  The students presented Jenny, John and Liz letters explaining what they 
loved about GTT and thanking them for their help this year.  It is amazing to think how far the skills of the students 
have come in the last 6 months. 

Week  8 Garden Group  
The team were very busy planting seeds 
out the front, weeding out the back and 
m a k i n g  f r a m e  f o r  t h e 
strawberries.    Gerardine and Sam 
pulled apart old pallets and then 
reassembled it to make a bed for the 

strawberries.    

 

Week 8 Kitchen Group 
This  week the students made gingerbread cookies to 
share.  They had to roll out the dough, cut into shapes, 
cook, and then make the icing to decorate the 
cookies.  They did a great job and the Christmas 

cookies were delicious.   

!ÕÓÔÉÎ ÐÕÔÔÉÎÇ ÈÉÓ '44 ÓËÉÌÌÓ 
ÔÏ ÇÏÏÄ ÕÓÅ ÁÔ ÈÏÍÅ-


